STATEMENT FROM THE CLEVESY FAMILY

First, we want to thank the NH Cold Case Unit for giving us some closure in the
tragic loss of Arlene. Even after 50 years have passed, Arlene is still immensely
missed, loved and remembered. Though we can no longer prosecute, we still feel
some relief in knowing what happened to Arlene that night, and, more importantly,
who is responsible.

As a family, we are grateful, after all this time, to see the law still working for
Arlene, and that justice has officially been served.

At this time, we ask for privacy as we reflect on the details of the case and share
our collective memories, so we may finally stop wondering, and begin healing.
Arlene Clevesy was not just a cold case. She was our mother, our aunt, our sister,
our daughter, and our friend. Beautiful and charismatic, she carried herself with
class and confidence, polished in her appearance and strong in personality. We
take comfort in knowing that she lived her life fully, bringing joy to all those she

loved.



